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CLOSE-OFF for the VINTAGE  VIEWPOINT  
is 7.30pm Friday following the Wed meeting 1st Wed each 

month. 

VINTAGE CAR CLUB  
MARLBOROUGH BRANCH  
PO BOX 422 : BLENHEIM 

E: Marlborough@vcc.org.nz 

EVENTS :  February 

A FULL EVENTS LIST IS ON THE LAST PAGE 

OF THIS NEWSLETTER AS USUAL 

Friday 28th February:   Natter & Noggin.  Pot luck salad night.  

(you supply salad, we supply the meat.) 

Sunday 15
th

 February:  Leave the park at 11am for a ride to the 
Linkwater Tavern. 

Front Cover: 

Kevin Millar enjoys the  Veteran Rally 
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Chairman’s Report 

Hi Team. 
 
Forty days have past in a flash since the beginning of 2025, who knows where they have  gone but I know for us 
it been busy.  
 

Christmas, New year, school holidays, child minding, holiday camping, haymaking and our Heritage day and                  
Veteran Rally - just to name a few. 
 

To all those  who attended Heritage day and the Veteran rally and put in a big effort to help, cleaning, gardening 
lawns and grounds, vehicle displays and helping on the entrance gates. The Marshall’s in the park or on the rally 
routes, catering team on open day or meals for rally entrants, planning the rally routes and all the organising and 
also all those generous wives / partners who supplied cakes and food for the kitchen team. A huge Thankyou to 
you all .Well done. 
 

A huge amount of work goes into Heritage day and organising a National Rally behind the scenes and Chris and 
his team have been the driving force behind the rally.  We have received great feedback from visitors and no 
complaints and so I think we can rest assured that once again our club has succeeded in a job well done. 
  

I can only assume the other park societies enjoyed a great turnout also as there seemed to be a lot of people 
supporting the Heritage day event. 
 

The National Veteran Rally was I am told in its 50th year since the first rally in Christchurch. We had 30 entrants 
and beautifully presented cars. Ray and John have worked hard to get their Oldsmobile's to the day and these 
cars looked fantastic and drew much interest while on display. A little more fine tuning wof, rego etc and they will 
be on the road with them. Again a long job  but well done. 
 

The Model A team will be preparing and packing for there rally event in Masterton in a couple of weeks time, we 
are hoping for good weather good fun and no breakdowns. 
 

That’s all I have for this report, Look after yourselves and Happy Motoring 
 
Cheers Rob. 

It has been a busy month working to get the place looking good for both Heritage Day and VCC 
Veteran Rally. (Which will be over by the time you read this.)  

Our new edging around the garden area is looking wonderful.  Jim, John and John have put in many hours of 
hard work.  We are very lucky to have John Simmons and his little digger from Farm Machinery. 

There was a good turnout to the Vines Village Market.  Thanks for coming along and putting your car or bike on 
display.   Shame it got a bit cool. 

Our January noggin and natter saw about forty members enjoying the comforts of Harris Glade on a beautiful 
Blenheim afternoon enjoying a scrumptious BBQ. 

I have arranged a visit to a cut flower garden business for March and a museum and garage visit for the men that 
aren’t into flowers!  Followed by lunch at Karaka, Westwood. 

It is nice to see new members joining our recent events. 

Keep an eye on the Events page for outings. 

Cheers Cath. 

Club Captain’s Report  

Photos of the Vine Village Market day on page 
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Secretary’s Scribblings 
It is hard to believe that we are in month 2 of 2025, only 10 months till Christmas!!! 

I have finally got my Model A on the road, after, as I said last month, the radiator was not fit                        
for purpose. Tony Flood had a new modern sports core made in Christchurch and fitted it to the 
original frame and tanks and it is a beauty. And very reasonably priced, so if you need a new                   
radiator, Tony is your man. 

As we have the Veteran Rally this week, which will be done by the time you read this, we decided to have our 
Committee Meeting last Monday. 

From the meeting. 

A couple of items of correspondence from the National office, the first was that a new building has been bought in 
Christchurch to replace the old one which was damaged in the Christchurch Earthquake. It is described in the                 
latest Beaded Wheels, and I had a look a couple of weeks ago when I was down there, and it looks good. 

The second item, also in Beaded Wheels, was the passing of Patron and founding member, Andrew                       
Anderson. A good article about him and his life for your information in BW. 

There are still about 10 members who have not renewed their membership, and I have gotten a bit sick of chasing 
these people up, so if you do not have the new membership card for the 24/25 year you are not   financial, and 
you will be struck off the membership in March. 

The new curbing has been completed around Harris Glade and looks great. Many thanks to the very small team 
of helpers who completed this project. 

A list of tidy up jobs has been created by the committee to keep our assets in good shape so there could be a call 
for volunteers to help with some of these jobs, although a few will need professional help to complete.  If you see 
anything around the grounds which you think could do with a bit of TLC, please tell one of the committee. 

A few of us are heading to Masterton for a week of Model A rallying in the last week of February. This is held     
every 2 years, and it should be great seeing the sights of the Wairarapa from the driver’s seat of a Vintage Car. 

Have a great month of Heritage Motoring. I know I will be. 

New members 

John Croall, 1929 Dodge DA sedan 

Murray Lewis, 1947 AJS MC ,1969 Triumph Tiger MC, 1969 Triumph Bonneville, MC. 

Welcome to the Marlborough Branch and good to see you both at our events. 

Chris Bird 

 

Thank you   

Linda Laing  

for the selection of                  
photos on the  

following pages 
 

Veteran Rally 

Heritage Day 

Vine Village Market 

Picton Picnic 

National Veteran Rally - Marlborough February 2025 
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Motorcycle display Heritage Day 2025 
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Well attended Picnic in Picton - a 

great outing, enjoyed by all. 
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Wow its hard to believe we have had the first month of 2025 already and it's nearly heritage day 
which will be over by the time this news letter will be printed. 

January was a very quite month with only our Natter and Noggin and we used the nice summer 
weather and had a BBQ on Harris Glade, a good turn out with forty-two people attending. A very                                 
enjoyable evening.  

As you know the beginning of February was busy with Heritage day and this year we have hosted the National                      
Veteran Rally. 

February's natter and noggin will be a pot luck salad night.  You bring the salad and we will supply the meat. 

We hope you had a great day at the park on Thursday the 6th and enjoyed seeing the veteran cars on                       
display. 

Enjoy your month. 
 

From the ladies in the kitchen. 

Update from Your Kitchen Custodian 

A Salute to the Major. After 25 years of dedicated                 
service in the Spare Parts Sheds, Earl has made the                
decision to pass his role and responsibilities on.  
 

We, as a Club, have benefitted immensely from the                     
contribution he has made over the years. His wealth of 
knowledge and experience, together with his cheerful 
and welcoming manner have been hugely appreciated. 
He tells us he has just loved working in the Spares              
Department with the blokes over the years and has 
vowed to continue working with us if we'll have him.  
 

Meanwhile, the sorting, identifying, labelling and locating 
of our stock is progressing nicely. Thanks to Mac, Gerry, 
Roger, Gary and Grant, along with others when they can 
make it, we now have a comprehensive record of part 
numbers and reference codes for; all our filters (air, oil 
and fuel), brake master and wheel cylinders, brake kits, 
cups, seals, boots etc, engine bearing shells, fuel  brake 
kits, cups, seals, boots etc, engine bearing shells, fuel 
pump kits, carburettor repair kits, flywheel ring gears, 
universal joint kits and cylinder heads. This work will 
continue ad infinitum, I'm sure.  
 

The motors, now on pallets, have largely been identified 
by make, with engine numbers, casting numbers and 
degree of completeness, although we do have six                      
motors of unknown pedigree. If you would like to cast 
your eye over these, you would be most welcome.  
 

Peter and Dale in the workshop have turned what once 
resembled a Steptoe and Son's "miscellaneous and                  
better keep that just in case" collection into an orderly 
and well organised workspace of the highest standard. 
John has adapted and fitted an awning over the Shed 
door, along with an internal roller blind to mitigate the 
bleaching effect of the sun on our written records. It is 
now a year since the Trevor May Shed rose from the 
ashes - I'm sure he would approve the final product.  
 

We intend to make the focus of the next phase to be 
"The Compound" which has acquired a "Smash Palace" 

Blokes in the Shed… 
vibe and definitely needs Gerry's delicate touch and a 
large skip. So while there has been a Changing of the 
Guard with the Major taking a well deserved step 
aside, the Guarding of the Change ($) still rests with 
Tris.  
 

Speaking of T.W., 
    the relatively alert but very focused gentleman was 
observed negotiating the Battys Road / Middle                  
Renwick Road roundabout in a distinctly veteran 
manner. The Brush had just obtained its first WoF in 
years and while the hint of a faint but clearly satisfied 
grin was still etched on said face, the                             
complexities of left hand drive, gear changes, hand 
signals, lack of power steering and dubious brakes 
were all mastered with precision and a successful 
crossing was achieved without any need to close 
State Highway 6.  
 

nibble 
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The Grape Vine  

Last month the grapevine featured a rare branch car.  
 

This month we feature two rare branch motorcycles. 
On display in our museum there is a 1905                  
Vindec-special. The current owner of the Vindec-
special has written a history of the motorcycle which is 
with it, available for  anyone to read. I have used some 
of the owner’s information and used some more from 
motorcycle encyclopaedias for this article.  
 

The Vindec-special we have on display was purchased 
new at the 1905 Christchurch exhibition by a                     
Dunsandle man who used it regularly in the course of 
his work until 1940 when it was sold to a young lady 
who eventually sold it to well known and respected 
VCC member Ivan Happer. Ivan owned a garage in 
Dunsandle so the Vindec-special had spent all it’s life 
in Dunsandle. Ivan entered the motorcycle in at least 
one of the VCC National rallies. The current owner is 
Ivan’s daughter who lives locally. Over the years the 
Vindec-special has needed very little in the way of                   
major repairs. That’s a brief history of the                    
Vindec-special in our museum but what about its 
origin’s. 
 

In 1901 the Allright Co in Cologne Germany produced 
a motorcycle they not surprisingly called Allright. In 
1905 the South British Trading Co began importing   
Allright motorcycles. For whatever reason they sold the 
Allright’s as Vindec-specials.  
 

That was a bit naughty as Brown Bros. Ltd a major 
supplier of parts and accessories had been selling                            
motorcycled called Vindec 1902. Pinching the name 

EASTER AIR SHOW 2025. 
  

We need around forty pre 1975 Vehicles to display for 
the Saturday and Sunday of the Air Show, 
as usual you will be supplied with  2 pass’s  

for the 2 days. 
 

I will have a sheet at the Club Rooms from                      
Wednesday 15

th
 other wise please give me a call                    

on the number shown below. 
 

In particular we require around six 1930’s era cars to 
be involved in the Show as in the past. 

 

Patrick Pascoe : Contact me on 0274421786 .  

Vindec was rude enough but adding special to it sort 
of  insinuated the Allright Vindec was better than the 
Brown Bros. one, it may have been. It certainly gave a 
better ride owing to the Truf fault Belgium designed 
front forks. Knowledgeable branch motorcyclists have 
looked at the forks on the one in the museum, 
scratched their heads and butts and said “how do they 
work”. Think swinging arm. I have found nothing to 
suggest Brown Bros. took any legal action against      
Allright for using the Vindec name but after 1909                   
Allright dropped the name Vindec special and                        
marketed the motorcycle as V.S. Allright motorcycle 
sold in other countries under the names Roland and 
Tiger. The V.S. continued to be sold in England until 
1914 when it became ‘not all right’ to sell German                
motorcycles in England regardless of what you liked to 
call them. 
 

The second two-wheel rarity to fall into the hands of a 
local member recently is the basic remains a Marsh. 
Marsh motorcycles were built in Brockton                              
Massachusetts between 1900 and 1906 by the                
American motorcycle company. Unusual for the era 
the motor formed part of the frame, even more                 
unusual the seat post was incorporated into the cylin-
der. The Co. merged with the Charles Metz Co and for 
a brief period Marsh-Metz motorcycles were made. 
Some restoration has begun with the Marsh but it is 
going to be a big project.  We look forward to watching 
the progress. 
 
Trev 
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Motorcycle Report 
Bradbury along with early and racing Harleys, Triumphs 
and Nortons. Lunch was at Fielding with a leisurely ride 
back to the motel. This was the last night for half the 
team with Steve, Mindy, Giles, Wendy and Peter                      
heading home on Tuesday, but not before we all cele-
brated Steves birthday that night. 
 

The after-rally tour continued through the week with 
trips to Wanganui, Dannevirke, Waipukurau and 
Taihape all using backroads and scenic routes well 
done to those that completed all the runs amounting to 
hundreds of miles. 
At the conclusion of the rally most headed for home 
apart for Zig, Paula and Glenn along with honorary                   
Marlborough member for the weekend Paul who stayed 
on for the classic bike festival and racing at Mansfield 
where we got to watch bikes from the twenties including 
Nortons, a Brough Superior and Rudges right through 
to 1990s superbikes being thrashed within an inch of 
their life and in some cases an inch too far. The lunch 
time break consisted of some of New Zealand’s iconic 
race bikes including the Britten doing not so sedate 
“parade” laps at times on their back wheels, their                         
insurance companies would have had a fit but it was 
bloody good entertainment!  
 

The next National rally is scheduled for Timaru in 2027 
so time to start saving or finish off a project and let’s 
see if we can get a team together and enjoy the riding 
South Canterbury has to offer. 
 
Glenn 

Eleven bikes and a backup carrying several others did 
a short run to Ward. Gile’s dad Peter visiting from the 
Uk bolstered the numbers and Mindy debuted               
her 1931 BSA that her and Steve have been                    
beavering away on to get ready for the National rally in 
Palmerston North, Giles and Wendy kept the Triumph 
numbers up riding in from Havelock.  
 

The next big event was the National motorcycle rally in 
Palmerston North. Ten riders and support crew              
headed up on Friday with five riding all the way,                
unfortunately Mindy’s BSA had a meltdown half way 
there resulting in it being relegated to the trailer for the 
duration of the rally, undeterred Mindy carried on             
doing the rally on the back of the Matchless with Ste-
ve. Friday night was the traditional meet and greet at 
the Manawatu clubrooms, one hundred and thirty 
bikes were entered with Marlborough the fourth largest 
having ten members entered plus partners. 
 

Rally day Saturday saw us all heading off on one of 
the three routes hopefully to all arrive at the                      
Cheltenham pub for lunch, at one stage by chance five 
Marlborough riders ended up sitting at the side of an 
intersection discussing the vagaries of the next                  
instructions that had resulted in a couple of us doing 
explorations in different directions, to make sense of it, 
a general consensus of charge straight ahead and 
hope for the best resulted in us all reaching lunch                    
albeit miles apart. With one hundred and thirty plus 
people to feed by BBQ there was the possibility of a 
long wait but it went off without a hitch and we were all 
back on the road in good time. With ideal motorcycling 
roads everyone spread out fairly quickly and while the 
backups were kept busy all team Marlborough made it 
back under their own steam. 
 

Sunday was a ride out to the field events that were 
being held at the Black Barn, a double story barn filled 
with motoring memorabilia from oil cans, hundreds of 
number plates, cars and everything in between. With 
the events done and the rain setting in everyone made 
a bolt for home. Prize giving Sunday night produced a 
well-deserved and popular win for Wendy on the M20 
taking out the best performance by a lady rider, a good 
effort by her. At the end of the of the evening the rally 
organiser made some interesting comparisons                         
between this rally and the one they ran in 1975. 
 

The oldest bike in 1975 was a 1904 FN, that was 71 
years old, this rally the oldest was a 1913 LMC at 112 
years old. 
 

In 1975 the most modern bike was a 1952 Ducati at 23 
years old, this time around a 1992 BMW at 33 years 
old took that honour ,1975 had no Japanese or                 
German makes, 2025 had 16 Japanese and 14 
BMWs. 
 

Monday was the start of the after-rally tour with a visit 
to the Thompson motorcycle museum containing                    
dozens of veteran and vintage motorcycles in original 
condition, Zenith, Dayton, Militare, Mead Flyer and 
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Motorcycle Calendar 
Sunday 15

th
 February 

Leave the park at 11am for a ride to the Linkwater  
Tavern. 
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 VEHICLE VALUATIONS 
 

Classic, vintage vehicles and all 

Trucks.  

For Insurance, Tax man and Lawyers.  

35 years' experience with  valuations in 

 

Specialising in Independent,  Unbiased Vehicle Inspections 

 

6 Dodson Street 

 

 

 

 

 

 

40 Park Terrace, Blenheim 

 

RADIATOR SERVICES  
44 MAIN STREET - BLENHEIM  (1983) 

RADIATORS - RECORES  

EXCHANGE - REPAIRS 

& CLEANING 

40 Years supporting 

Blacks Fasteners Blenheim 

Leaders in Quality Selection and Ser-

vice 

Leading Brand Product - Specialist 

Knowledge 

  For a  

COMPLETE AUTO               

12 OPAWA STREET All wiring & Complete Rewiring jobs 

P: 578 1900 Service Exchange generators, Alternators & 

E: blenautoelec@xtra.co.nz 
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PURCHASING PARTS  from THE 
SPARES SHED  

 

Any parts advertised for sale  from the Parts 
Shed are able to be inspected Wed                      

mornings.  

Cars For Sale  

Fordson E83W  

selection of parts.           

Vintage era steel rear trunk  complete with lid 

and corner fittings etc. Open to offers. 

Wolseley 1250cc Engine 

complete with after market cast aluminium tappet 
cover.                     

1934 to 1937 International  

light truck C1 ?, excellent chassis on powder coated 
wheels with new tyres, two engines, rear axle , two 

front axles, drive shaft, fuel tank, front                      
fenders plus other sheet metal and woodwork for 

patterns, POA.                   

Essex Four  

engine and rear axle assembly.  

Ford Escort  n.o.s.  
water pump. P. O. A.   

Dodge light truck  

s/v engine circa 1953/4.  

Dodge car radiator surround,  

circa 1930/31, has a good badge.  

Chevrolet  

radiator badge selection.  

Hupmobile 
An assorted selection of mid to late 20s Hupmobile 

mechanical parts 

1930s Morris Minor  

Front axle with wheels and bumper       

MGB 1.800 engines.  

One complete and turns over. 

1965 Vanden Plus Princess 1100cc 

Twin Carbs, Good tyres, new battery, recent WOF, Rego 
to 27/9/24 Rare car  with history in very tidy condition 

Contact Bill   027 578 4322 

Sunbeam 16/20 Convertible 

This vehicle boasts: 

• Elegant design capturing the essence of a bygone era 

• Powerful 4.0L 4-cylinder engine for a thrilling driving 
experience 

• Open-air motoring for enjoying the wind in your hair 
and the beauty of the open road 

• Meticulously maintained condition ensuring longevity 
and enjoyment 

• We are offering this rare collectible at 
$35,000  ONO.    

Given the car's unique nature and historical significance, we 
believe it would be a valuable addition to the collection of a pas-

sionate vintage car enthusiast. We encourage your                  
members to reach out if they have any questions or are                      

interested in viewing the car in person (the vehicle is based in 
Invercargill). For more information, please contact me directly 

at amy.jansen@pgtrust.co.nz  

2006 MX-5 NC 

 True Red, Automatic, Soft Top, 115,000kms 

Registered & warranted 

$8,999ono 

Contact Caryl 578 9390 Caryl@simtronics.co.nz 

 

5 Ton Trolly Jack,  
hardly used.  

 

Planner  

with a 650mm bed and 100mm blades. Its  
mounted on a pedestal. 

 

Please contact Mike Gray M: 0274303001 or 5781435 

For Sale  

1923 Swift tourer project,  

car is completely dismantled but is reputed to be 

complete (no guarantees) POA to custodians.  

Printer Cartridge Set  

PG11600 for Canon Maxify MB2060 & MB2360 Printers 

Full set plus extra Black cartridges surplus  
from previous Club printer.  

  
Shop Price $14 ea, $56 total plus P&P. Yours for $40 

Don Laing : 027 315 6227 

mailto:amy.jansen@pgtrust.co.nz
mailto:Caryl@simtronics.co.nz
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Marlborough BRANCH 

Patron:Trevor Harris       578 4142 
 

Chair Person : Rob Galloway  (Adelle)                                          
Mobile  021 129 9133    578 2395                    
 

Club Captain : Cath Millar (Kevin) 
Mobile  021 208 9166    579 1147 
 

Assistant to the Club Captain: 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
 

Secretary: Chris Bird                      027 247 1089 
 

Treasurer: David Bool    579 4716          
 

Committee 
Bill Nicholas                               027 578 4322  
Don Laing (Linda)                             027 315 6227  
Dale Nicholas                              021 0265 7507 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                            578 8570 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
John Russell  (Mary)                            020 409 77312 
 

Model ‘A’ & ‘T’ Custodian : 
Kevin Millar (Catherine)   579 1147 
 

Mini Custodian : Rob Galloway  (Adelle)     578 2395 
 

Motorcycle Section Rep (s) 
Trevor Harris                     578 4142 
Glenn Harris (Paula)    577 6453 
 

Examiners   
Ron Hebberd (Shirley)   575 7196 
Ray Fairweather (Lyn )    578 6841  
Pat Pascoe                               573 8964 
 

Parts Custodians 
Tris Winstanley                         027 444 0834 
John Russell  (Mary)                           020 409 77312 
Neville Grant  (Yvonne)                         021 195 7709 
Gary Roodbaaker                                  022 304 0908 
 

Electrical  
Tiger Lyons (Eileen)    578 9139 
Arfa Anderson                                         027 444 4537 
 

Security - Mike Gray (Karen)    
Mobile 0274 303 001     578 1435  
 

Librarian: Barry Wilson (Margie)          578 1587 

Museum Custodians 
Bill Nicholas (Dale)                             027 578 4322  
Don Laing (Linda)                                   027 315 6227  
Gary Vercoe (Sue)             578 8570 
John Monson (Dot)                   578 9044   
Kevin Jackson (Helen)              573 6962    
Keith Thoms (Chris)                               020 4193 6671  
Mike Gray (Karen)        027 4303 001          578 1435 
      

Kitchen Custodian :  
Dale Nicholas (Bill)                              021 02657 507  
 

Grounds Administrator 
Cath Millar  (Kevin)                   579 1147 
John Russell  (Mary)      020 409 77312 577 5087 
Jim McLean (Jean)                                021 0257 3069 
 

Beaded Wheels Scribe       
Linda Laing (Don)                          021 09054895 
 

Photographer                                     
Linda Laing (Don)                          021 09054895 
 E: lindylaing@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Chris de Wagt (Mac)                 577 7238  
E: vintage.viewpoint@xtra.co.nz  
 

Newsletter Distribution 
Barry & Margie Wilson            578 1587 
 

Health & Safety Officer 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                   578 8570 
 

Delegates to the Executive 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)              578 2395 
Observer: Chris Bird                              027 247 1089 
 

Brayshaw Park Admin Delegates  
Don Laing (Linda)                                027 315 6227 
Gerry Roodakker (Jeannine)    5793001  
 

Branch Spokesperson 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)              578 2395 
 

Clubrooms Phone :                578 0616 
 

Website: www.marlboroughvcc.com 

On down the road…. 

What’s on this month  

Fri 7 March – 9.45am meet at Clubrooms for  Visit to Cut flower business $5pp.  Or museum garage  visit . We 

will all then meet at Karaka, Westwood for lunch.   Names please  

Sun 9 March  Hospice Car Show  

Fri 11 April – Ward -  Flaxbourne Heritage Centre opening.  More details later. 

Sunday 15
th
 February:  Leave the park at 11am for a ride to the Linkwater Tavern. 

Friday 28th February:   Natter & Noggin.  Pot luck salad night.  (you supply salad, we supply the meat.) 

mailto:lindylaing@gmail.com

